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      MEETING MINUTES
Thursday 16th November 2023 at the Seymour Hub
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	Present 
Verena Buchanan Chair, Pat Baker, Rob James Treasurer, Alison Jones, Stewart Palmen, Colin Kay: Secretary, Annali Bamber-Jones, Rebecca Lockwood Norris Vice Chair, Jo Trigg, David Whewell, Meg Aubrey CEO.
	Actions

	1.
	Apologies and Declarations of Interest.
No apologies,

No interest declared.
	

	2.
	Approval of the minutes of 21.09.23 
Minutes approved proposed DW seconded SP. 
	

	3.
	Review of actions from previous meeting and matters arising
· Risk Register: RL-N has updated this as proposed.
· Safeguarding: MA & RL-N have looked at the DBS checking policy and procedure because of changes relating to spent convictions. AB-J wishes to do an EDI assessment on it before it comes to the Board for approval,
· Policies & Procedures: MA & AB-J Meg are continuing to streamline P&Ps in the light of the decision to separate procedures from policies.  AB-J feels all policies should be assessed in terms of EDI and is producing an EDI assessment template to do this. 
· Health & Safety: AB-J has approached John Miller (H&S specialist) who is prepared to offer support but probably not become a Trustee. MA is trying to arrange to meet with JM. Still need to consider finding an H & S Trustee. DW has written to John Colyer at Wiltshire Council but has not yet received a reply.
· National Lottery Application: this has been successful, and the full amount requested has been agreed. MA has a set up meeting on 20.11.23. The funding wills start from February 2024
· JT asked how the funding is split. MA responded 50% in Year 1, 45% in Year 2, 40% Year 3, 35% in Year 4. This is different to the current grant and is to give TF time to develop its sustainability without the National Lottery as a third grant is unlikely.
· The news is still embargoed but TF must have its publicity ready.  AJ to meet with ZM and DM to plan this and other newsworthy items National Lottery grant, Mill Street in January, official opening in February, Mayor’s charity of the year at the Civic Dinner in March.

· Fundraising strategy: in the light of the National Lottery funding MA decided to take longer to work on this and link it to the Fundraiser/ Marketing post that the grant will fund.

· JT asked when that could be advertised. MA was not sure but will check at the meeting on 20.11.23.
	AB-J / RB-L
AB-J

AJ / ZM /DM
MA

	4.
	Finance and Staffing Report

Finance RJ
· Financial situation much healthier owing to the National Lottery decision. This means should have a surplus of £100,000 at the end of the financial year. Have also received:
· £50,000 Nationwide

· £33,000 from the National Lottery

· £15,000 from Wiltshire Council.

· Costs currently in line with expectation. Some building costs to meet in relation to Mill St. This is mainly on budget but with some jobs still to do.
· CK felt it is important to begin to plan for the reduction in lottery funding over the next 4 years.

· RJ beginning to work on the 2024-25 budget to bring to the Board in January.

· Evaluation. MA explained TF will no longer pay for evaluation but will do it in-house. An evaluation week is planned for February to coincide with the start of the next phase of NL funding and provide a baseline.

Funding

· Application submitted for National Lottery cost of living fund for £30,000.
· Application to the Million Hours Fund for £80,000 for staffing for Mill St.
Corporate Fundraising

· Building a positive relationship with a number of local businesses Stone Development, Cereal Partners, and Banner.

· Beards, who are doing the work on the Town Hall, are going to paint the entrance and the large space in Mill St.

· Gallaghers in Swindon have offered to match fund anything we raise from the £100 Business Challenge. 

Staffing
· Now back to a full complement of staff.  One member of staff returning with a long-term condition. MA wondered what other support could be offered. It was suggested TF could chose to buy input from Occupational Health.

· There has been a serious incident in which a member of staff has received verbal abuse from several volunteers and a member of the public. The incident had a racial element. This has been thoroughly investigated and appropriate action has been taken. In then light of this it is intended to review existing policies and procedures form dealing with complaints and the conduct of staff, trustees and volunteers.
· In relation to this PB raised the issue of some unhappiness at the Seymour Hub relating to the kitchen. MA to visit.
	MA / ABJ

MA

	5.
	Mill Street
· The plan is to have a soft launch in January 2024 followed by an official opening during half term in February.
	

	6.
	Youth Report (Report circulated.)
· RL-N asked about the Seymour Cabin. This is now being used by TUGS because its capacity is too small for numbers of young people.
· MA expressed concerns abpout the state of the Studley Green cabin with which there are some issues. MA would like to maintain a presence on Studley Green possibly through a project relating to the bike track.
	MA

	7.
	The Shires

· 2 proposals had been offered. One was too expensive because it involved an annual rent of £14,000 and a service charge of £12,000 per year, and the second only the service charge but with a rolling lease with a 3 month break close. TF has asked for a 6-month break but is waiting for a response. The Nationwide funding is for the lease. There would be some additional costs. RL-N said there would be more VCU funding in January 2024, but it would be very competitive.
	

	8.
	 Community and Neighbourhoods (Report circulated)
· Community Fridges will be closed for 2 weeks over Christmas, but users will be provided with a Christmas hamper and the opportunity to attend a Christmas dinner in each area.
	

	9.
	Safeguarding

· RL-N has met with DM to review policy in the light of changes in DBS procedures relating to spent convictions. To do an EDI assessment on the policy.
	

	10.
	EDI
· AB-J has developed a template to review all policies in terms of EDI.
	AB-J

	11.
	Health and Safety

· JT TF needs to make sure that it is meeting all its legal responsibilities in relation to Mill St and other premises. DM is ensuring for Mill St everything is being done as required appliances and gas etc. TF has full responsibility for everything at Mill St unless it is the fabric of the building.
· MA is seeking support for TF for H&S Compliance for Mill Street. 
	

	12
	Meetiing dates for 2024

· Option 2 was agreed with the March meeting moving forward to avoid Easter. CK to revise and circulate.
	CK

	13.
	AOB  
· None 
	


Further meetings all starting at 4pm in the Seymour Hub
· 25.01.23
· 21.03.24

· 23.05.24

· 25.07.24

· 26.09.24

· 28.11.24


